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Dayton Delta Nu 
University of Dayton, Dayton, Oh 


Chartered 3-25-77. 110. 
 
Goals for 2007-2008 


Our goals for the 2007-2008 school year were 
to have at least 8 new initiates, four each 
semester.  We also wanted to return our 
chapter to good standings with the National Pi 
Tau Sigma.  Lastly, we had a goal to hold 
activities and try to get our chapter more 
involved on campus. 


Activities 
For the fall semester 2007, we had two 
meetings.  The first meeting was an 
informational meeting for possible future 
initiates and to discuss the upcoming semester 
with existing members.  The second meeting 
was inductions.  Members from Pi Tau Sigma 
volunteered at Phi Sigma Rho’s Hopewalk.  
(Hopewalk was a 5K Run/Walk for the 
American Cancer Society.)  In the winter 
semester of 2008, Pi Tau Sigma had one 
meeting which consisted of elections, 
inductions and information about our chapter. 


Graduates 
Laena Makia – Working for GE Aviation 
Jeff  Milkie – Attending graduate school at 


Georgia Tech 
Jeff Monfort – Attending graduate school at 


the University of Dayton 
Paul Stevens – Working for TourW 
Daniel Debrosse – Undecided 
David Campobenedetto – Undecided 
Tom Robbins – Attending graduate school at 


Georgia Tech 
Ashley Adams – Attending graduate school at 


University of Dayton 
Beth Huelskamp– Undecided 
Eric Urban – Undecided 
 


Awards & Recognition 
None 


Names of New Members 
Fall 2007 Pledges 


Scott A. Allen Jeff Monfort 
Nathan Lammers Daniel Petit 
Paul Stevens 


Spring 2008 Pledges 
Andrew Huelsman Mark Pecnik 
Ryan Morgan Virginia Tremblay 


Transfer of Responsibilities 
In order to transfer officer positions, each 
officer will meet individually with the next 
officer in order to discuss responsibilities and 
to hand down forms.  Contact information will 


be exchanged in case questions arise in the 
following semesters. 


Plans for 2008-2009 
For the coming year, our goals are to continue 
having at least four members initiated each 
semester.  We would also like to see more Pi 
Tau Sigma involvement on campus and to 
have Pi Tau Sigma continue being on good 
status with the National Pi Tau Sigma. 


Chapter Officers 
President Jeff Milkie 
Vice President Laena Makia 
Treasurer Amanda O’Connell 
Secretary Amanda O’Connell   


Chapter Advisor 
Dr. Andrew Murray 


Contact Information 
No website 
No chapter email 


Reporter 
Jeff Milkie 
Amanda O’Connell 
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Dayton Delta Nu 
University of Dayton, Dayton, OH 


Chartered 3-25-77. 110. 
 
Goals for 2008-2009 


Our goals for the 2008-2009 school year were 
to have at least 8 new initiates, four each 
semester.  We also wanted to keep our chapter 
in good standings with the National Pi Tau 
Sigma.  Lastly, we had a goal to hold activities 
and try to get our chapter more involved on 
campus. 


Activities 
For the fall semester 2008, we had two 
meetings.  The first meeting was an 
informational meeting for possible future 
initiates and to discuss the upcoming semester 
with existing members.  The second meeting 
was inductions. In addition, we held an 
advising night where members from Pi Tau 
Sigma volunteered to help undergraduates and 
fellow classmates choose which classes and 
professors to take.  In the winter semester of 
2009, Pi Tau Sigma had two meetings similar 
to the fall semester which consisted of 
elections, inductions and information about 
our chapter. 


Graduates 
Ryan Morgan – Working for GE 
Thomas Wenning – Working for ORNL 
Le Richardson – Undecided 
Mark Plecnik – Undecided 
Andrew Huelsman – Undecided 
Daniel Petit – Undecided 
Scott Allen – Undecided 


Awards & Recognition 
None 


Names of New Members 
Fall 2008 Pledges 


Brian Abels Ted Szelag     
Alanna O’Neil Dan Walsh 
Le Richardson 


Spring 2009 Pledges 
Emma Castator Ryan Hruska 
Justin DelMar Julie Pouliquen 


Transfer of Responsibilities 
In order to transfer officer positions, each 
officer will meet individually with the next 
officer in order to discuss responsibilities and 
to hand down forms.  Contact information will 
be exchanged in case questions arise in the 
following semesters. 


Plans for 2009-2010 
For the coming year, our goals are to continue 
having at least four members initiated each 
semester.  We would also like to see more Pi 


Tau Sigma involvement on campus and to 
have Pi Tau Sigma continue being in good 
status with the National Pi Tau Sigma. 


Chapter Officers 
Outgoing 
President Thomas Wenning 
Vice President Andrew Huelsman 
Treasurer Virginia Tremblay 
Secretary Thomas Wenning 
Incoming 
President Brian Abels 
Contact Info:  abelsbrj@notes.udayton.edu 
 419-852-8961 
Vice President Justin DelMar 
Treasurer Emma Castator 
Secretary Emma Castator 


Chapter Advisor 
Dr. Andrew Murray 


Contact Information 
No website 
No chapter email 


Reporter 
Thomas Wenning 
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Pi Tau Sigma Annual Chapter Report 
2009-2010 


Dayton Delta Nu 
 


A. Initiations  


Dayton Delta Nu candidates are selected based 


on academic achievement. Candidates must be in 


the top 10 percent of their class and be in good 


standing with the University of Dayton. 


Names of New Members 


Fall 2008 Pledges – 11/19/09 


Natalie Csinsi Chris Denzinger 


Kevin Galli Kevin Hoffman 


James Hoffman Brice Hogan 


Ryan Kaiser Timothy Raffio 


Garet Wiseman 


Spring 2009 Pledges – 04/23/10 


Collin Brown Nick Direnzi 


Claire Ellerhorst Aleene Falk 


Lawrence Funke Nick Grannan 


Whitney Koogler Yin Ma 


John Maurer Tylor Muhlenkamp 


Sean T. Roberts Jason Roland 


Matthew St. Phillips Daniel Prindle 


Erin Sutton Elizabeth Whisler 


Neil Wittberg 


 


B. Chapter Activities 


Goals for 2009-2010 


Our goals for the 2008-2009 school year were 


to have at least 8 new initiates, four each 


semester.  We also wanted to keep our chapter 


in good standings with the National Pi Tau 


Sigma.  Lastly, we had a goal to hold activities 


and try to get our chapter more involved on 


campus. 


Activities 


For the fall semester 2009, we had two 


meetings.  The first meeting was an 


informational meeting for possible future 


initiates and to discuss the upcoming semester 


with existing members.  The second meeting 


was inductions. After each induction we held a 


semi-formal dinner with both old and newly 


inducted members. In addition, we held an 


advising night where members from Pi Tau 


Sigma volunteered to help undergraduates and 


fellow classmates choose which classes and 


professors to take.  


In the winter semester of 2010, Pi Tau Sigma 


had two meetings similar to the fall semester 


which consisted of elections, inductions and 


information about our chapter. Again, a dinner 


followed the Delta Nu induction ceremony. In 


the winter semester we also held a “Professor 


of the Year” award based on student opinion 


and teaching excellence. This year’s winner 


was Dr. John Schauer.  


Graduates 


Alanna O’Neil – Attending Grad School  


Brian Abels – Attending Grad School 


Brice Hogan – Undecided 


Kevin Galli – Working for Epic 


Le Richardson – Undecided 


Awards & Recognition 


None 


 


C. Other 


Transfer of Responsibilities 


In order to transfer officer positions, each 


officer will meet individually with the next 


officer in order to discuss responsibilities and 


to hand down forms.  Contact information will 


be exchanged in case questions arise in the 


following semesters. 


Plans for 2010-2011 


For the coming year, our goals are to continue 


having at least four members initiated each 


semester.  We would also like to see more Pi 


Tau Sigma involvement on campus, including 


more PTS social events, and to have Pi Tau 


Sigma continue being in good status with the 


National Pi Tau Sigma. 


Chapter Officers 


Outgoing 


President Brian Abels 


Vice President Justin DelMar 


Treasurer Emma Castator 


Secretary Emma Castator 


Incoming 


President Timothy Raffio 


Contact Info:  timothy.raffio@gmail.com 


 937-479-3466 


Vice President Elizabeth Whisler 


Treasurer Collin Brown 


Secretary Collin Brown 


Chapter Advisor 


Dr. Andrew Murray 


Contact Information 


No website 


No chapter email 


Reporter 


Brian Abels 








PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


 2010-2011 


University of Dayton Delta Nu 


  


A.            Initiations 


The University of Dayton Delta Nu Chapter has two inductions per school year. Each induction 


is held in the engineering building, Kettering Labs. The candidates are chosen according to the 


following guidelines: they must have a grade point average in the top 25% for their class if they 


are juniors and if they are seniors they must have a grade point average in the top 35% of their 


class. Another qualification is that the students must have outstanding character. The initiates are 


required to attend the induction ceremony, participate in all of the chapter’s activities, and also 


pay the dues to become a Pi Tau Sigma member. The induction ceremony is held in a dark room, 


with only a candle as the light. The ceremony proceeds as outlined in the Pi Tau Sigma 


Handbook. After the proper things have been said the inductees say the pledge and then sign the 


Delta Nu Chapter membership book. After the induction is completed, the members proceed to 


our university sponsor’s house where we have a celebratory meal, complete with dessert. The 


first induction of this school year was held on December 2, 2010, in which 10 students were 


inducted. The second induction of this school year was held on April 19, 2011 in which 14 


students were inducted.    


B.            Chapter Activities 


This year, the Delta Nu chapter was involved in two service activities. The first was a large 


campus wide activity for the nationally recognized, Engineering Week in March. This activity 


was created to bring awareness to what engineering is and provide a positive outlet for students 


during the week. Each engineering organization for engineering on campus, Society of Women 


Engineers, American Society of Mechanical Engineers, Tau Beta Pi, etc. was involved in this 


project. Each of these organization’s presidents were involved in a meeting outlining what each 


group should do. It was determined that each organization should take care of one activity central 


to his or her group. The large activity was determined to be a can drive, in which the students 


could then build with the cans after being collected. Pi Tau Sigma was in charge of organizing 


the rules and regulations of the build, as well as getting judges to determine which can-build was 


the best. The rules were determined by the Pi Tau Sigma officers and the judges were contacted 


for his or her expertise, including artists, civil engineers, ethics professors, etc. Additionally, the 


Delta Nu Chapter was involved in freshmen mentoring this school year. Freshmen engineering 


students are required to attend, study hall at the end of most week days. Pi Tau Sigma members 


attended each study hall and helped the freshmen to schedule their classes for the up-coming 


semester. The freshmen could ask for questions as to the scheduling process, what teachers to 


take, and what classes are good to take. Additionally an outstanding group member was chosen 


to attend the annual Pi Tau Sigma conference. He had a great time and really enjoyed all of the 







information provided to him. He returned with a full report of what is happening within the 


organization. The Delta Nu Chapter, overall, had a very successful year. 


C.            Other 


In the upcoming year, Pi Tau Sigma Delta Nu chapter intends to become a stronger cornerstone 


in the University of Dayton’s mechanical engineering program. Pi Tau Sigma Delta Nu chapter 


will become a group which professors can count on for help. Additionally, for Engineering 


Week, the Delta Nu Chapter hopes to become an integral part of this week long activity. Next 


year, hopes are that the Delta Nu Chapter can organize a fun activity on campus to help students 


blow off some steam in the middle of the week, as well as culminating efforts with other 


engineering organizations to have a huge end of the week fun activity, in which the entire 


campus can get involved. 








Pi Tau Sigma Annual Chapter Report
2011-2012


Dayton Delta Nu
 


A. Initiations
 
Our initiation procedure begins each semester with our advisor, Dr. Andrew Murray, sending 
the officers the list of students who meet the criteria to become members of Pi Tau Sigma, as 
indicated in the by-laws.  The officers then narrow the list down by eliminating current members 
and students set to graduate at the end of the semester.  Once all of the candidates are set, 
emails are sent to congratulate the students on their academic success and let them know 
that they are able to join the Dayton Delta Nu chapter of Pi Tau Sigma.  The officers then 
hold an informative meeting to talk more about Pi Tau Sigma and answer any questions that 
potential inductees may have.  A couple weeks after the informative meeting, we hold the official 
induction ceremony. 
 
B. Chapter Activities
 
The Dayton Delta Nu chapter of Pi Tau Sigma participated in a number of events both on 
campus and further reaching to engage the current members, spread awareness to potential 
members and encourage the values and ideals of the organization as a whole. The chapter 
continued the activities of Freshman mentoring and Professor of the Year Award which 
have been conducted by the chapter for several years now. Freshman mentoring involves 
members of the chapter reaching out to Dayton Engineering first year students and providing 
guidance about a variety of topics such as class schedules, professor recommendations, and 
study techniques. This event not only aids the underclassmen but familiarizes many with our 
organization. The Professor of the Year Award is an award given to an outstanding professor 
within the Mechanical Engineering Department each year. The nominees are chosen by the 
chapter members and then the senior Mechanical Engineering class votes as to which professor 
proved to be the most deserving of this title. The professor chosen this year was Dr. Vinod Jain, 
his name will be added to the plaque displayed in the department office. 
 
To ensure proper organization and involvement of our chapter we felt it was important to stay 
connected with the greater School of Engineering (SOE) and attended leadership panels 
with the Dean of the school. It was there that Jim Razzante, Delta Nu chapter president, and 
Katlyn Lopus, vice president, were able to become aware of enormous leadership opportunity 
within the SOE. Representing PTS and SOE leaders, we eagerly responded to the Dean’s 
request to chair UD’s participation in National Engineering Week as a leader of an engineering 
organization. By taking on this role, we proudly contributed to the recognition and involvement 
of PTS within the SOE by leading all of E-Week and coordinating the chapter’s sponsoring of a 
major event of the week. E-Week is a national event that celebrates the engineering profession 
with friendly competition between Engineering Departments while spreading passion and 
admiration for engineering as a whole. Specifically to celebrate E-Week at UD, with the help 
of a small committee, we incorporated and directed over fifteen student organizations to plan 
several events involving service, engineering mentorship, faculty involvement, networking and 
physical competitions. As the planning began, we were able to encourage our PTS chapter 
members to increase participation in E-Week and influence a greater student group. We worked 
hard to reignite the strong tradition of E-Week at UD where hundreds of students and faculty 
enthusiastically participated. The leadership gave us the ability to indorse fraternity ideals of 
friendship, respect and elevation of mind by engaging the entire SOE faculty, staff and students 
to participate in E-Week and gain a further appreciation of our academic and career focus. 







It managed to become a great opportunity to work with the highly intelligent and motivated 
employees within the office of SOE and the bright and encouraging fellow peer leaders of the 
other engineering organizations. We are able to ensure success in E-Week for years
to come and recognition of PTS on our campus through the hard work and time dedicated to 
optimize every detail of the week’s events. 
 
After having the great privilege of attending the National Conference in San Jose California 
the executive board was encouraged and eager to share the new information gained with the 
rest of the organization. The executive board decided to instate two new positions onto the 
executive board and held elections within a chapter meeting. The new positions added were 
Secretary, and Event Coordinator. All five executive board positions were nominated, voted 
upon and instituted during this meeting. Dayton Delta Nu’s 2012-13 executive board is as 
follows: President: Josh Rellinger, Vice President: Brad Lonsway, Treasurer: Solomon Duning, 
Secretary: Rebekah Tylor, and Event Coordinator: Brian McHugh.
 
New changes in recruitment were also expanded upon after reviewing with other chapters at 
the National convention. The addition of sophomore affiliates were instituted and invited into 
possible affiliation. Although no affiliates were added this term the chapter did receive interest 
for the future and are excited to see the involvement in the future. 








Pi Tau Sigma Annual Chapter Report 
2012-2013 


Dayton Delta Nu 
 
A. Initiations 
 
Our initiation procedure begins each semester with our advisor, Dr. Andrew Murray, sending the 
officers the list of students who meet the criteria to become members of Pi Tau Sigma.  As 
indicated in the Pi Tau Sigma by-laws our chapter allows Seniors in the top 35% of their class 
and Juniors in the top 20%. The officers then narrow the list down by eliminating current 
members and students set to graduate at the end of the semester. Once all of the candidates 
are set, emails are sent to congratulate the students on their academic success and let them 
know that they are able to join the Dayton Delta Nu chapter of Pi Tau Sigma. The officers then 
hold an informative meeting to talk more about Pi Tau Sigma and answer any questions that 
potential inductees may have. Shortly after the informative meeting, we hold the official 
induction ceremony. 
 
B. Chapter Activities 
 
The Dayton Delta Nu chapter of Pi Tau Sigma participated in some events both on campus and 
further reaching to engage the current members, spread awareness to potential members and 
encourage the values and ideals of the organization as a whole. The chapter continued 
Freshman mentoring which has been conducted by the chapter for several years now. 
Freshman mentoring involves members of the chapter reaching out to Dayton Engineering first 
year students and providing guidance about a variety of topics such as class schedules, 
professor recommendations, and study techniques. This event not only aids the underclassmen 
but familiarizes many with our organization.  
 
To ensure proper organization and involvement of our chapter we felt it was important to stay 
connected with the greater School of Engineering (SOE) and attended leadership panels with 
the Dean of the school.  Representing PTS and SOE leaders, President Josh Rellinger and Vice 
President Brad Lonsway eagerly responded to the Dean’s request to chair UD’s participation in 
National Engineering Week as leaders of an engineering organization. By taking on this role, we 
proudly contributed to the recognition and involvement of PTS within the SOE and followed in 
the previous Dayton Delta Nu’s President and Vice President’s footsteps as they led it last year.  
We led all of E-Week and coordinated the chapter’s sponsoring of a major event of the week. E-
Week is a national event that celebrates the engineering profession with friendly competition 
between Engineering Departments while spreading passion and admiration for engineering as a 
whole. Specifically to celebrate E-Week at UD, with the help of a small committee, we 
incorporated and directed over fifteen student organizations to plan several events involving 
service, engineering mentorship, faculty involvement, networking and physical competitions. As 
the planning began, we were able to encourage our PTS chapter members to increase 
participation in E-Week and influence a greater student group. We worked hard to reignite the 
strong tradition of E-Week at UD where hundreds of students and faculty enthusiastically 
participated. The leadership gave us the ability to indorse fraternity ideals of friendship, respect 
and elevation of mind by engaging the entire SOE faculty, staff and students to participate in E-
Week and gain a further appreciation of our academic and career focus. It managed to become 
a great opportunity to work with the highly intelligent and motivated employees within the office 
of SOE and the bright and encouraging fellow peer leaders of the other engineering 
organizations. We helped to continue campus recognition of E-Week and saw an increase in 







event participation as well as left notes for next year’s planning committee to help with problems 
and successes we noticed. 
 
After having the great privilege of attending the National Conference in Columbus, Ohio the 
executive board was encouraged and eager to share the new information gained with the rest of 
the organization. The executive board decided to alter a position added last year and change it 
from Event Coordinator to Social Chair. This altered position would be encouraged to organize 
at least one event per semester with either community service or Dayton Delta Nu social 
activities for bonding. All five executive board positions were nominated, voted upon and 
instituted during this meeting. Dayton Delta Nu’s 2013-14 executive board is as follows: 
President: Kyle Koester, Vice President: Stephen Maloney, Treasurer: Aaron McClanahan, 
Secretary: Joseph Shepherd, and Social Chair: Brenna Nowacki. 
 
New connections between Dayton Delta Nu alumni and current members were also 
implemented with a Pi Tau Sigma Dayton Delta Nu Linkedin account.  The executive board felt 
that this would be a good way for alumni to recruit Dayton Delta Nu members to co-op for them 
and possibly to invite to interviews for full-time positions after graduation. 








Pi Tau Sigma Annual Chapter Report 
2015-2016 


Dayton Delta Nu 
 


A.  Initiations 
 
Before formal initiations are held, invitations must be sent out to those who have proven their 
academic excellence in the field of mechanical engineering.  Prospective initiates are chosen 
based off of their current cumulative GPA and class standing.  All juniors who are in the top 
25% of their class, and all seniors in the top 35% of their class are invited to join the Dayton 
Delta Nu chapter of Pi Tau Sigma.  Once the initiates are chosen, a formal email inviting them to 
the initiation ceremony is sent out.  There is one ceremony in the Fall semester, and one is held 
in the Spring.  Typically these are held in the October and April months.  During initiation, the 
group is gathered in a room in UD’s engineering building.  All PTS plaques, memorabilia, and 
candles are displayed for both current, and prospective new members.  The initiation is held, 
following the script provided by the national PTS chapter.  After all new members are initiated, 
elections are held.  All open positions are announced, and the members run for all of the 
positions they are interested in.  A vote with all members in attendance is taken, and the new 
officers officially begin their terms.  A celebration then follows, with pizza and pop for all in 
attendance.  This past fall Dayton Delta Nu gained 5 new members on December 10th, 2015.  
During the spring term 11 new members joined on April 21st, 2016. 
 
B.  Chapter Activities 
 
The main source of income for Dayton Delta Nu’s chapter is in the form of the initiates dues.  
The chapter also gains money from funding from the university.  The chapter spends this money 
on the initiation celebrations.  The UD mechanical engineering department funds all trip 
expenses to the annual Pi Tau Sigma convention.  On campus, the Dayton Delta Nu chapter is 
responsible for hosting the “Duct Tape Your Professor” challenge for E-Week.  Please refer to 
pictures below. 







 
C.  Other 
 
The University of Dayton’s mechanical engineers greatly benefit from having Pi Tau Sigma as 
an honor society.  Through the events and scholarship, both PTS members as well as the greater 
community benefit.  Pi Tau Sigma and the University of Dayton’s core values align, making the 
organization a perfect addition to the campus. 








Pi Tau Sigma Annual Chapter Report 


2016-2017 


Dayton Delta Nu 


A. Initiations 


Selection into the Dayton Delta Nu chapter of Pi Tau Sigma is based upon a GPA 


requirement.  Juniors and seniors with GPA’s in the top 35% of their class qualify for 


induction into Pi Tau Sigma.  Pr. Drew Murray obtains this information from the dean’s 


office of the school of engineering, and forwards the students that qualify to the officers.  


The officers then contact all of these students, provide them with information on Pi Tau 


Sigma, and then hold an induction for the students interested in joining.  This year, two 


initiations were held, one for the fall semester and one for the spring semester.  The fall 


initiation was held December 6
th


, and the spring initiation was held April 18
th


.  Thirteen 


new members were inducted in the fall initiation, and seven new members were inducted 


in the spring initiation for a total of twenty new members.  For initiation rituals, the 


officers follow the online Pi Tau Sigma initiation transcript.  Initiates are led into a 


dimly lit room, and the two officers performing the induction read their parts of the 


transcript, using the props when called upon.  After initiation is held, a reception is held 


to celebrate that will be further detailed in the Chapter Activities section of this report.  


B. Chapter Activities 


 After each initiation, a reception was held to celebrate the new initiates and 


provide them with an opportunity to meet the current members.  The fall reception had a 


pizza party with new and old members invited.  It provided members with an 


opportunity to meet and network with other students and Pr. Murray.  The spring 


reception was a dinner hosted by Pr. Murray and his wife.  They provided a wonderful 


dinner at their house, and once again provided a great opportunity for new and current 


members to meet one another and network.   


 Another responsibility of the Delta Nu chapter was to host an event at the 


University of Dayton’s Engineer’s Week celebration.  The school holds a series of 


events in the engineering building throughout the week to help foster a love and interest 


in engineering.  Pi Tau Sigma’s event was a Nerf War.  A series of Nerf weapons and 


glasses were purchased for use.  Several of the weapons were modified with custom 


built shafts, and motors for improved firing rates and power.  Pi Tau members served as 


referees for the game, making sure that everyone was safe and playing by the rules. The 


event saw around fifty students participate in the two hours allotted.    


 This year the Delta Nu chapter was able to send one member to the national 


convention in Philadelphia.  The convention provided a great networking opportunity, as 


well as provided interesting lab tours, and engineering based lectures.  Our one member 


was also a vital part of one of the two teams that won the Fusion design challenge.   


 


 








Pi Tau Sigma Annual Chapter Report 
2017-2018 


Dayton Delta Nu 
President:​  Allen Armstrong  ​Vice President​ : Tyler Adgalanis 


A. Initiations 
Our initiation procedure begins each semester with our advisor, Dr. Andrew Murray, sending the 
officers the list of students who meet the criteria to become members of Pi Tau Sigma. To be 
considered for election to undergraduate membership, a student's scholastic ranking must lie in 
the upper twenty-fifth (25) percentile of the student's respective classification with a grade point 
average greater than or equal to 3.25/4.0. The officers then narrow the list down by eliminating 
current members and students set to graduate at the end of the semester. Once all of the 
candidates are set, emails are sent to congratulate the students on their academic success and 
let them know that they are able to join the Dayton Delta Nu chapter of Pi Tau Sigma. The 
officers then hold an informative meeting to talk more about Pi Tau Sigma and answer any 
questions that potential inductees may have. Shortly after the informative meeting, we hold the 
official induction ceremony. Our Fall initiation was held on October 11, 2017 where we 
welcomed 24 new members to our chapter. Spring Initiation was held on March 6, 2018 and we 
welcomed 8 new members to our chapter on that day. 
B. Chapter Activities 
The Dayton Delta Nu chapter of Pi Tau Sigma participated in some events both on campus and 
further reaching to engage the current members, spread awareness to potential members and 
encourage the values and ideals of the organization as a whole.  


To ensure proper organization and involvement of our chapter we felt it was important to 
stay connected with the greater School of Engineering (SOE) and attended leadership panels 
with the Dean of the school. Representing PTS and SOE leaders, President Allen Armstrong 
and Vice President Tyler Adgalanis eagerly responded to the Dean’s request to chair UD’s 
participation in National Engineering Week as leaders of an engineering organization. By taking 
on this role, we proudly contributed to the recognition and involvement of PTS within the SOE 
and followed in the previous Dayton Delta Nu’s President and Vice President’s footsteps as they 
led it last year. We coordinated the chapter’s sponsoring of a major event of the week. E-Week 
is a national event that celebrates the engineering profession with friendly competition between 
Engineering Departments while spreading passion and admiration for engineering as a whole. 
Specifically to celebrate E-Week at UD, with the help of a small committee, we incorporated and 
directed over student organizations to plan several events involving service, engineering 
mentorship, faculty involvement, networking and physical competitions. As the planning began, 
we were able to encourage our PTS chapter members to increase participation in E-Week and 
influence a greater student group. We worked hard to reignite the strong tradition of E-Week at 
UD where hundreds of students and faculty enthusiastically participated. The leadership gave 
us the ability to indorse fraternity ideals of friendship, respect and elevation of mind by engaging 
the entire SOE faculty, staff and students to participate in E-Week and gain a further 
appreciation of our academic and career focus. It managed to become a great opportunity to 
work with the highly intelligent and motivated employees within the office of SOE and the bright 
and encouraging fellow peer leaders of the other engineering organizations. We helped to 
continue campus recognition of E-Week and saw an increase in event participation as well as 
left notes for next year’s planning committee to help with problems and successes we noticed. 
One of the main events that our chapter sponsored was a Nerf Gun Battle of Capture the Flag. 
We partnered with our on-campus Flyer Foam League to borrow their supplies and asked for 







their support in the setup and running of the event. It was a huge success deemed by how much 
fun the students had who came to play. 


After having the great privilege of attending the National Conference in Miami, Florida 
the executive board was encouraged and eager to share the new information gained with the 
rest of the organization.  
 
 
 








FULL ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


 


 2018-2019 


 Dayton Delta Nu 


 A. Initiations 


First grade eligibility was determined and said individuals were contacted. Once interest was 


shown by those contacted approval from existing members was received and the ceremony was 


scheduled for March 20th, 2019. New recruits were to bring their dues to the ceremony. 15 new 


initiates were read the Pi Tau Sigma rules and ethos then catered Chipotle lunch was served.  


 B. Chapter Activities 


Pi Tau Sigma at the University of Dayton is tasked with running an event during Engineering 


week. The purpose of this event is for young engineers to meet one another and have fun. Dayton 


Delta Nu chapter teamed up with the Flyer Foam Club in our to hold a NERF war battle in the 


basement of Kettering labs. The Flyer Foam Club provided all NERF gun and darts as well as 


barriers. Participants had the option of playing in a two team NERF war or simply doing some 


casual target practice. 


The Dayton Delta Nu President attended the National Convention in Fort Collins Colorado. 


There he was able to network with other Pi Tau Sigma members from across the country. 


Keynote speakers discussed new technologies and initiatives in the engineering world and had 


the opportunity to share their experiences as engineers. Members of Pi Tau Sigma had the 


opportunity to tour Colorado State Universities engine and renewable energy research center. 


Pi Tau Sigma and its members held a vote for mechanical engineering professor of the year. A 


google survey was sent out to all engineering students to vote for eligible professors and had the 


option to leave a further comment to explain why they picked that professor. Once the professor 


was selected their name was put on a plaque that recognizes former winners as well. 


  


 








FULL ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


2019-2020 


Dayton Delta Nu 


A. Initiations 
A field of eligible students was determined and contacted. Existing members expressed 
approval of the new initiates. The fall induction ceremony was held on November 25th, 
2019. Six new recruits paid their dues and were read the Pi Tau Sigma rules and ethos in 
accordance with the protocols outlined in the PTS constitution. No spring initiation was 
held due to the closure of campus facilities due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  


B. Chapter Activities 


Vice President John Carlson attended the national convention at Rochester: 


“The 2020 National convention was a great success. Through the two day even we were 
able to kick things off with a wonderful dinner and great speaker, Thomas Peeples. Mr. 
Peeples speech left a great impression on me. I took his recommendation to read 7 Habits 
of Highly Effective People and completed reading it right after the convention.  
 
As for the hosting chapter, I was very impressed with the planning and the execution of 
the event. This made the weekend go off without a hitch. We were very happy to have the 
University of Dayton represented and the next officer has a lot to look forward to next 
year in Chicago.” 


Because of the interruption of the spring semester, the PTS officers and advisor had to 
shelve a planned event where a panel of active engineers from companies around the 
Dayton area would give advice to PTS members. 


 





